Green Party Submission to European Constituency Review 

The Green Party notes the draft report of the European Parliament’s Constitutional Affairs Committee, recommending the addition of 1 extra seat to the number of Irish MEPs to be elected in the 2024 European Election. We submit with 1 extra seat likely to be awarded to Ireland, bringing our total to 14, that the optimal outcome is to retain the current constituency structure of South, Midlands-Northwest and Dublin, and for the Midlands Northwest Constituency to be expanded to a 5 seat constituency through the inclusion of the counties of Laois and Offaly. This would leave Ireland South as a 10 county, 5 seat constituency and leave Dublin as a single county 4 seat constituency. We note that this would be a reversion to the situation ante-2019.
The Green Party notes also the possibility that the above mentioned report could be amended to award Ireland an extra two seats. Should this take place, the Green Party recommends that the Commission conduct a more extensive review of the European electoral boundaries with consideration given to a single national electoral constituency, as is the norm in 22 out of the 27 member states. 
This is especially pertinent considering EU level discussions on transnational EU lists for European elections -  it is as of yet unclear how such a system might function within the current constituency boundaries and the Green Party submits that the Commission consider inclusion of such considerations in its report.
